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report
Meeting
North West Society Council
Date
17 April 2015 
From
Shaer Halewood


Subject
Notes from the Governance Review Group
1
Background

Following the recent consultation on the proposed Governance Review, the outcome was fed back to the regions on 8 April for further discussion and comments.  I attended via conference call and I couldn’t quite hear but there were around 13 people in attendance either in person or on the telephone.  These included:

· Sir Tony Redmond (Chair)

· Jaki Salisbury (Vice-Chair)

· Tom Lewis BftR Secretary
· Alison Sweeting, CIPFA SE 

· Jane Stephenson, CIPFA Y&H (I think as she just introduced herself as Jane)

· John Thornton, BftR
· Gill Lewis, CIPFA Wales BftR

· John Dwight, CIPFA Wales Secretary

· John Barker, CIPFA SE Secretary

· CIPFA NI

· CIPFA Scotland (I think)

· CIPFA secretariat (I thnk)

· Me

The North West has compiled a response as part of the consultation but unfortunately was not submitted.  I took the opportunity to reemphasise this response at the meeting
2
Consultation Feedback
Some changes to the proposals had arisen as a result of the consultation feedback these were:

· The role of Junior Vice President should not be automatically elected for a four year tenure and should instead be allowed to be opposed.  It is thought that it would be unlikely to be opposed be the membership but would provide safe guards to Council to be able to influence the removal of the person if they were found not to be suitable to progress onto President

· CIPFA Council will be chaired by the President and not the Vice President as was originally intended.  The new CIPFA Board will also be chaired by the President

These changes were agreed by the delegates following some discussion and clarification on the Junior VP role from Tony Redmond.
3
Regional Representation proposals
At the last Governance review meeting (that I attended) the fate of the Board for the Regions was discussed and at the time it was uncertain as to whether it would carry on in its current format, in another format or not continue at all.

The proposal is that it will be disbanded and some form of regional forum will replace it.  How it will be disbanded will be on the agenda at the Conference for the Regions in October.  

Delegates made the point very strongly that as the new regionally elected Council Members will not take up office until 2017, the transition with the role of the Board for the Regions until then must ensure momentum keeps going with the engagement and communication between the Regions, BftR and Council.

Tony gave a guarantee that the focus of the Conference in October will be how to manage the transition by the regions for the regions.  The new regional forum will also be discussed as to how this would work as it would be for the regions to decide.  The frequency and whereabouts of the meetings should be held i.e. potentially regionally would also be decided by the regions.
4
Regionally and other Elected Members
Within the original proposal was a suggestion that regions would gain seats on Council proportionally to the number of Members in their region.  In that case, the North West would have two regionally elected Council members.  There was a discussion about sectors and smaller regions and it was strongly emphasised by Tony and Jackie that the regions should have much influence in nominating candidates for Council as they are best placed to know who would be equipped to take on this ambassadorial role.

Co-options are still an option if Council felt that some sectors or areas are not being represented but Tony reiterated that regions should influence the nominations so that a good cross section of candidates are put forward to reduce the number of co-options (although this could only be done with more than one seat per region).  One delegate suggested that there could be a phased approach to co-options with more co-options in the first couple of years and then phasing them out.  
5
Recommendations - Regional Council input
The link between the regionally elected Council Member and the regions was discussed in detail.  It was generally agreed that there needs to be a strong link between these two and that this link is there already with the regional presidents/chairs having an influence over the Council Members from their region.  I commented that this was not that case in every circumstance but appreciated that it did work better in some regions and not others.  Tony was clear that the regions should have a strong link with their Council Members but delegates were not so sure that this would work effectively every time

Tony asked whether the regionally elected Council Member should have a mandatory role on regional councils and the delegates were split on this due to not wanted to increase the workload of the Council member to attend the regional meetings.  I suggested that there should be a formal link but that the Council member doesn’t need to attend all the regional meetings if they are not able but to ensure regular two way engagement with the regions by feeding back from Council and supporting the regions

6
Next Steps

· Report to Council from the consultation process and the outcome of our meetings

· Report to the Working Group for final approval

· Report to AGM for approval
7
Implications for our Region
The new process will not start until summer 2017, therefore 2015-16 Council elections will be held as usual with 2016 being a transitional year

The operation of the Board for the Regions and the future arrangements for the implementation of a Regional Forum will be considered at the Conference for the Regions in October.  It is important therefore that we are well represented at this event.

It is intended though that the BftR will continue until at least 2016 to ensure full engagement and communication between the regions and CIPFA Council
www.cipfa.org.uk/regions/nw
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